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Re:  BOE Report 

We have nearly completed all of the NYS 3-8 CBT Assessments for ELA and Math.  We will 
complete the Science components on Tues. May 14th.  Everything has gone very smoothly with it 
and the kids have done a tremendous job transitioning to computer-based testing. 
 
The Tri-County Art Show is being held with several of our student’s work being displayed in 
Watertown.  The highlight was Hailey Meagher winning first place for her senior portfolio.  
Congratulations to Hailey! 
 
I am working with Kate Fenlong to start making more concrete plans for next school year in terms 
of courses being offered and master schedule.  We have made a lot of headway over the past 
week or so and as long as staffing does not change, we should have a schedule out early.  I will 
also be meeting with the HTA Scheduling Committee to brainstorm any ideas or thoughts missed. 
 
I have also been preparing for the NYS Regents’ Exams as they will begin very soon on June 4th 
with the Algebra I exam.  I am working on administration coverages and also the schedule and 
plan for exams during the weeks of June 14th - 25th  
 
In athletics, baseball and softball seasons are nearly complete.  Both the softball and baseball 
teams are currently in 1st place in their divisions and will be hosting a play off game soon.  The 
boys will play on Sat. May 18th and the girls will play on Mon. May 20th.  I am not sure who we will 
be playing yet as there is still a lot of ball left to play.  I have also finalized soccer schedules for 
next year and am nearly complete with the basketball schedules. 
 
In CSE, started annual reviews are in full swing and I am over half-way done with my meetings 
and paperwork.  There are also a couple of students who are hitting my radar that we will be 
looking to get evaluated before the end of the year in preparation for next school year but we are 
waiting on parental consent before we can move forward.   


